
S E P T E M B E R  

E V E N T S  

¶ Aug 30-Sept 1, Grape 
Festival & Festival on 
Wheels, See Insert 

¶ Sept 4, Deadline for 
City Treasurer 
Applications 

¶ Sept 9, Hancock County 
Retired Teachers, 
United Methodist 
Church 11:30 a.m. 

¶ Sept 12, Blood Drive, 
United Methodist 
Church, 2-6 p.m. 

¶ Sept 14, Sports Boosters 
Hog Roast, Nauvoo 
Colusa Elementary 
School, 5-7 p.m. 

¶ Sept 28, Scarecrows on 
display, see article p1 
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S E P T E M B E R  

M E E T I N G S  

¶ Sept 5, Hotel Motel 
Tax Board, 2 p.m., 
City Hall 

¶ Sept 9, Chamber of 
Commerce, Noon, 
Fire Station 

¶ Sept 10, City Council, 
7:30 p.m., City Hall 

¶ Sept 16, School 
Board, 6p.m., Grade 
School 

¶ Sept 19, Mayorô  
Round Table, 6 p.m., 
City Hall 

¶ Sept 19, NBA,  7 p.m.,  
City Hall 

¶ Sept 19, Library 
Board,   7 p.m., 
Library 

¶ Sept 23, Chamber 
Executive Board, 
Noon, City Hall 

¶ Sept 25, Senior 
Citizen Luncheon, 11 
a.m., Fire Station 

Cabin Makes It into the Big Time 
 In early October, Bob Hopp will welcome fifteen members of a film crew to his Ten-Acre Treehouses 
for a three-day stay.  They will be using the log cabin in scenes from a movie loosely based on the diaries of 
General Ulysses S. Grant. The scene to be filmed is set the night before Leeôs surrender to Grant at 
Appomattox.  Nauvoo is ñre-makingò history from a different era. How neat! 

Are you ready? 
 Itôs Scarecrow time! ï Time to get those creative juices rolling and join in 
making Mulholland Street come alive with scarecrows during the month of October. 
Your creation can be sitting or standing and constructed with any material (Pinterest 
is a great source for ideas) ï the skies the limit! 
 There has been an overwhelming response from the community for the past 
two years, so the Nauvoo Betterment Association (NBA) is excited to make plans for 
the 3rd annual Scarecrow Festival. This year, the display date is September 28 with 
the Scarecrow Stroll taking place from 2-4 p.m. on October 5. Once again prizes for 
1st, 2nd and 3rd place scarecrows will be awarded, as determined by a panel of 
judges  
 For those wanting to share scarecrow talents, you may pick up a registration 
form at the city hall, library, email dschafer@frontiernet.net, or call Barb at 319-470-
0495.  In order to be eligible for judging, registration must be made and your 

scarecrow displayed by noon, October 4.   They will remain on display during the month of October. Join in the 
fun and fill the town with ñcrowsò in October. 

NAUVOO GRAPE FESTIVAL ASSOCIATION ANNOUNCES  
82TH ANNUAL NAUVOO GRAPE FESTIVAL 

Come to Nauvoo this Labor Day weekend and have a ñgrapeò time! 
 The Nauvoo community invites our surrounding neighbors, 
friends and past residents to come to Nauvoo and join us for our annual 
celebration - the 82th Annual Nauvoo Grape Festival. This yearôs event 
will be held August 30, 31st and September 1st  in the Nauvoo State Park. 
We welcome you to join in the family fun with carnival rides, food, 
parades, musical entertainment, mud volleyball tournament, the Grape 
Stomp 5-K run/walk, arts & crafts and more! 2019 will also mark the 43rd 
anniversary of the Festival on Wheels car show ï one of the areaôs largest 
open air car shows with approximately 500 entries.  
 With free admission and parking on the grounds, you can browse 
the arts and crafts, see the carnival rides and games, find your favorite fair 
food, tour the local museums, walk around the Festival on Wheels car 
show, and more!  Additional features such as the carnival rides, Mud 
Volleyball, the Grape Stomp 5K, and the entertainment tent require a 
small admission fee or pre-registration. 

 Start out your Saturday and Sunday mornings with the Pancake Breakfast at 7:00 a.m. at the Nauvoo 
State Park Shelter House.  Saturday, you can also enjoy Co-ed Mud Volleyball, the Grape Stomp 5-K run/walk, 
Pet Parade at 2:00 p.m. through uptown Nauvoo, arts & crafts, and more!  Sunday you can enjoy the 43rd Annual 
Festival on Wheels car show, the Feature Parade at 2:00 p.m. through Nauvoo, arts & crafts, and more. Friday, 
Saturday and Sunday evenings end with live entertainment and all three nights are arm band nights from 6 p.m. 
to 9 p.m. with Conner Family Amusements.  Please see www.nauvoograpefestival.com for the complete festival 
schedule.  While you are in town, visit the sites and businesses for other events that they will be hosting! 

 The Nauvoo Grape Festival is held Labor Day weekend annually.  For more information you may call 
Baxterôs Vineyards at 217-453-2528, or visit www.nauvoograpefestival.com. For detailed information regarding 
the Festival on Wheels car show, including the registration form, visit the website at www.festivalonwheels.net.  

We hope to see you in Nauvoo! 
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City Council Minutes 
August 13, 2019 

The City Council  

¶ Accepted the resignation of City Treasurer Carrie Jenkins, who 
accepted a position with the Nauvoo-Colusa School District. 
The City will advertise for the position with a deadline for 
applications as September 4th. The Finance Committee will 
review the applications, interview the candidates, and make a 
recommendation. The City Council will vote on a replacement 
in their September 10 meeting.  

¶ Voted to hire Ben Schweizer as a part time police 
officer.  Mayor McCarty explained that this action adds an 
officer to the police roster.  Mr. Schweizer is fully trained for 
police work and will be paid only when the City needs him.  

¶ Approved spending $139,371 to purchase a new Freightliner 
dump truck to handle snow removal and street work, replacing a 
1984 model. The City has saved up enough funds to pay for the 
truck. Mayor McCarty said the City saved money by purchasing 
the ñshow modelò as opposed to ordering new from the factory. 

¶ Accepted the resignation of Diane Vine as City Attorney and to 
retain her to provide legal services to the City, as needed, until a 
new City Attorney is appointed. 

¶ Approved payment of $689.40 to renew membership in the 
Western Illinois Regional Council (WIRC), which provides 
technical assistance to local governments and elected officials 
facing complex community and economic development issues. 

¶ To pay up to $5,000 for the City to repair the damage caused by 
recent flooding to  the nature trail [Nauvoo Riverwalk] along 
Water Street.   

¶ Tabled Resolution 2019-1, a proposed agreement with 
Corporation of the Presiding Bishop for payment in lieu of taxes 
(PILOT). Over the past five years the Church of Jesus Christ of 
Latter-day Saints Corporation of the Presiding Bishop has made 
annual payments to the City of Nauvoo to make up for the tax 
revenue lost because of Church-owned property in the 
City.  The CBP proposes to continue these payments in 
decreasing amounts over the next five years, then to end them. 
The Council voted to table this Resolution and obtain 
clarification of some items in the agreement before proceeding.  

¶ Approved the following requests from property owners:  Sts. 
Peter & Paul School to install concrete pad on west side of 
school; 145 S Wilcox, to remodel interior and upgrade heating 
and air conditioning; and 1805 Knight, to rebuild garage that 
was hit by lightning. 

Submitted by Alan Moberly  

Area Senior Citizens Luncheon 
 Gene McEntee, Nauvoo, will share his artful 
woodcarvings of his interpretation of natureôs creatures at this 
monthôs luncheon on Wednesday, September 25, 11:00, at the fire 
station.  Join the gatheringðof between 60 and 80 (the number 
gathered and ages are similar)ðfor interaction with friends old and 
new and a good time and excellent lunch. Flu shots will be 
available. 

2020 Decennial Census Workers Needed 
 2020 /Census jobs provide paid training, great pay ($15.50 
an hour, plus mileage, both paid weekly) and flexible hours. You 
must be at least 18 years old, a U.S. citizen, have a valid SSN and 
email address.  If offered a job, you 
must pass a criminal background check 
and review of criminal records 
(including fingerprinting).  You must be 
available to work flexible hours, 
including days, evenings, and 
weekends. Also, most jobs require you 
to have a valid driverôs license, access 
to a vehicle, and a computer with 
Internet (to complete training).  
 The important Census data collected will determine 
Illinoisôs representation in Congress, as well as how funds are spent 
in our community on things like roads, schools, and hospitals. And, 
to top it off, the learning experience is exceptional! 
 For more information or to apply online visit 
2020census.gov/jobs or call 1-855-JOB-2020. Or, you may call 
Nicole Gibson, local recruiter, at 217.577.5149 for more 
information.   

Hancock County Retired Teachers 
 The Hancock Country Retired Teachers will meet 
Monday, September 9, at 11:30 a.m. in Nauvoo  at the United 
Methodist Church. The cost of the catered meal is $10. The 
program will be given by Mike Blickhan, Region 9 Director. For 
reservations please contact Ruthanne Danielson 309-313-3914 or 
email oliveruthanned@gmail.com by September 1.  

Community Blood Drive 
 The United Methodist Church will host a community 
blood drive from 2-6 p.m. Thursday, September 12, inside the 
Friendship Hall. To donate, please contact Tana Lindsay at (309) 
221-0052 or visit www.bloodcenterimpact.org and use code 1494 to 
locate the drive. 

City Treasurer to Take New Job  
 City Treasurer Carrie Jenkins tendered 
her resignation to the City Council on August 
13.  She has taken a new job at Nauvoo-Colusa 
school district as head cook, a position that 
became available mid-August.  She will, 
however, continue working part time as city 
treasurer until her replacement, a mayoral 
appointment, can be found.  Carrie served 
seventeen years as treasurer. Fewer work hours 
will allow more freedom to coordinate 
schedules with husband Kyleôs. We hope she 

will enjoy her new duties and revel in her newly found 
freedom.  She will be missed. 

Nauvoo-Colusa Sports Boosters Hog Roast 
 The Nauvoo-Colusa Sports Boosters will be hosting their 

annual hog roast Saturday, 
September 14, from 5:00-7:00 
p.m. at the Nauvoo-Colusa 
Elementary School (the former 
Nauvoo-Colusa High School). 
The menu includes roast pork 
(BBQ and plain), baked beans, 
potato salad, applesauce, potato 
chips, and dessert.  Tea and 

lemonade are included. Prices are $8.00 for adults and $5.00 for 
children ages 3-12. Tickets are available at the door or from any 
Nauvoo-Colusa athlete. This is our main fund-raising project for the 
year. Your support is greatly appreciated. 

15th Annual Geode Fest  
The 15th Annual Geode Fest will be held September 27 - 29 at the Chaney Creek Boat Access on Highway 96 in Hamilton. The 
registration fees ($1 for a single person or $5 for youth) entitles you to three days of geode hunting with experienced guides to some 
locations not normally hunted throughout the year. Check Keokuk Area Convection & Visitors Bureau website, 
www.keokukiowatourism.org or contact Kirk Brandenberger at (319) 524-5599.  
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The Nauvoo Community Center 
Acknowledging the Past; Creating the Future 

Past, Present, Futureé. 
 We can never be sure what the ñfutureò might bring, so we prepare for it as best as we can.  We plant a treeðthat will, in time, 
provide shade. We educate and provide hands-on experiences for our children so that they are ñreadyò for what might come their way.  We 
research new types of farming methods, new seed varieties maybe consider planting a field or two of hemp, before we take the plunge of 
planting or purchasing new equipment.  We do the best we can to be ready for whatever the future might have in store. We know that the 
future depends on what we do now.   
 Opportunity is knocking at the door of Nauvoo and its surrounding area.  The Nauvoo Community Center Capital Campaign 
Committee (NCCCCC) has spent over ten years examining options that would enhance Nauvooôs ñ future,ò keeping in mind Nauvoo areaôs 
needs and strengths with that of other small towns.  The Committee concluded that the following were important: combining city services 
(library, food pantry, tourist information center, city hall, and police department) into a central location, and create a place to hold 
community events as well as host other events that would generate revenue.  They also agreed that repurposing the old school did not meet 
these needs. 
 Yes.  Rural areas are in decline. Rural populations are aging and, yes, children are leaving rural areas for larger cities.  Farms are 
larger; farm families, are fewer. More people are shopping online rather than at brick-and-mortar businesses. And, yes, we have no grocery 
storeðeven though we tried to resurrect one; we were elated when Dollar General came to town! There are many other crash and burn 
scenarios.  Buté. we still plant a tree, educate our children, and continue to farmðeven though the farming outlook is a bit gloomy these 
days. We do these things because we see possibilities for a better future.   
 Even though we havenôt grown muchðweôve remained around 1,000 since the early 1900s, Nauvooôs future will retain its status as 
a viable community. We have a lot going for us. We have a safe, friendly, supportive environment for senior citizens and families; children 
who elect to remain in a small town to raise a family, take over the family business, or start one of their own; and tourists who want to 
experience Nauvooôs history. Well-established historic sites, well-attended community-centered activities: Grape Festival, Car Shows, 
Pumpkin Walk, Scarecrow Stroll, to name a few, draw people from the Tri-State Area. Nauvoo State Park and the beauty and opportunities 
the Mississippi Riverðone being the riverboats now stopping on a regular basis in nearby Fort Madison adds to the possibilities.  The 
Nauvoo Community Center will serve as a functional and attractive ñcity centerò for activities and events as well as a supportive climate for 
businesses both now and in the future. 
 It takes risk to move into the unknown. And, not everyone is 100% into taking that riskðmuch like the moonshot that is moving 
ahead with public-private vigor and investment.   No one is going to do this for us. Let us do it for ourselves. The risk is worth it. The future 
isnôt ñbetter times coming.ò The future is now.                         ïSubmitted by Karen Ihrig, Nauvoo Community Center Campaign Committee 

www.nauvoocc.org 

Learn more about the new Nauvoo Community Center and how you can help make it a reality 

Auctionôs Coming!   
 
SAVE THE DATE:  Saturday, October12 
WHAT:  Nauvoo Community Center Auction 
WHERE:  Old elementary school 
WHEN:   Doors open at 10:00 a.m. Auction starts at 11:00 a.m. 
 
 FOOD, FUN, and many AMAZING ITEMS for sale: hot air 
balloon ride, go cart, framed Grape Festival belt buckle collection, art 
items, and vacation packages are just a few items that have already 
been donated.  
 WE WELCOME YOUR DONATIONS.  Suggested items 
include gift certificates, sporting event or concert tickets, lodging 
services, workshops, new furniture, antiques, memorabilia, art work, 
etc.  
 CONTACT Rita Souther at 217-453-6635 or Barb Schafer 

Weôre Not Out to Fleece You! 
 Ester, a five-month-old Blueface 
Leicester (i.e. ñEsterò) will accompany the 
Nauvoo Community Centerôs float at this 
yearôs Pet Parade.  Ester will be led by 
owner Barb Zumdome, Fort Madison. Ester 
is a reminder that no one is out to ñfleeceò 
you for a donation to the Nauvoo 
Community Center Fund.  Be a lamb. 
ñEweò will be happy you did. Note:  Ester 
will make an appearance in Fort Madison in 
September at Baa Stock, a cultural market 
experience, featuring art, handmade items, 

vintage treasures in a country atmosphere at Lamb Lane Farm, 3 
miles north of Fort Madison, on Saturday, September 21, from 9-4 
p.m. For more information, call Barb Zumdome at 319.470.9274. 

 

 Nauvoo Community Center Projectôs Estimated $4 Million Cost Breakdown 
 The Nauvoo Community Center Campaign functions as a public-private partnership 
created by your donations and pledges for the benefit our community.  This ñpartnershipò is 
intended as a ñgiftò that will keep on giving. Not only will the Center provide the groundwork 
for future opportunities, it will answer present needs, give Nauvoo a presence, and produce an 
economy of scale for all city services.  Through a donation or pledge we are all supporting 
Nauvoo of the future. 
 The pie chart is based on Poepping, Stone, and Bach (PSBA) architect, Martin 
Meyerôs 2020 estimate of ñOpinion of Probable Cost,ò showing that the actual cost of the 
Nauvoo Community Center ñbuildingò construction isnôt $4,000,000, but rather the total cost 
would be close to the $4 million mark.  
 Besides donations of cash, appreciated stock, required minimum distributions 
(RMD), grain, land, etc., donations can be ñin-kindò donations, such as labor and 
materials.  To date, the Nauvoo Community Center Capital Campaign Committee has learned 
of two in-kind donations. It is hoped that there will be more to follow. All donations are tax 
exempt.   



Articles may be submitted at any time to  

seenauvoonews@gmail.com. 

Deadline for the October Issue is September 27 
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Hall, Dollar General, Fudge Factory, Grandpa Johnõs, Motley Fitness, Nauvoo Clinic, Nauvoo Market Place, Nauvoo Mill and 

Bakery,  Nauvoo Pharmacy, State Bank of Nauvoo,  and Winning Looks.  The newsletter may also be found online at Beau-

tiful Nauvoo's Facebook Page and at www.beautifulnauvoo.com. Note: If there is lack of space, the See Nauvoo News 

staff reserves the right to condense event information, referring readers to reference sites for specific event details. 

Standing Bear Council September Meeting 
 The Standing Bear Council will host its September 
membership meeting on Sunday, September 8, at 1:00 p.m. at the 
Hawkeye Restaurant in Keokuk. Tammi Kircher will discuss 
wetlands and waterfowl conservation, as well as sustainable funding 
for our natural resources.  Please bring one canned or dry good for 
storage.  
 The Council is a non-profit organization. For more 
information about the meeting and/or about Standing Bear Councilôs 
educational programs, please call Larry Cooper at 319-795-6718, 
Dona Herr, at 319-520-5919, or Debbie Callaghan at 217-219-1188. 

And the Work Goes Oné  
Construction and Reconstruction on the Flats 

 Young Masonry, Macomb, was selected to work on 
restoring three historic buildings on the 
flats:  the William Weeks home (at left) on 
Young Street, the William Gheen Home 
(below) on Partridge and the Orson Hyde 
home (below left) on Hotchkiss.  The 
Edward Hunter home (bottom), former 
residence of the Dee and Marian Hopp 
family and Connie McCartyôs childhood 

home, on the hill west of the 
temple is being reconstructed 
on its original foundation. The 
extensive work is being done 
on the homes according to 
information based on 
architectural information 
provided by a preservation 
architect out of Chicago.  The 

buildings will be historically 
accurate when opened to the 
public as tour homes in the 
summer of 2020.  The Weeks, 
Gheen, and Hunter homes will 
focus on things relating to the 
temple.  

Queen of the Mississippi Docks  
 Fort Madison is 
welcoming fourteen August-
October dockings of the Queen 
of the Mississippi this year. 
Passengers have enjoyed 
excursion sites to area farms 
where both Midwest farming 
methods and farm sizes were 
of interest.  They also 
mentioned learning the history 
of the area, especially of the 
Scheaffer Pen Factory/
Museum, old fort, and prison. 
Fort Madison is hoping that 
word-of-mouth advertising and 

its 20-year agreement with American Cruise Line will bring more 
tourists to the area.  Fort Madison has a The Queen will dock 14 
times during 2019.  

Bio-Accoustic Fish Fence (BAFF) 
 Experimental projects have been designed to deter Asian 
(bighead and silver, especially) carp from entering various 
waterways. One BAFF casts a barrier of bubbles, sound, and light to 
deflect the noise-sensitive Asian carp from entering an area.  Both 
main rivers, like the Mississippi, and most of their tributaries have 
this invasive species. Asian carp can outcompete native species for 
food. One mature female can produce more than 1 million eggs each 
year. The Kibbe Biological 
Research Station outside of 
Warsaw is supplying 
valuable information about 
carp activity in Pool 19. 

72nd Annual Tri-State Rodeo  
 The 72nd annual Tri-State rodeo is set for action September 
4 - 7. This premier community event brings fast paced rodeo action 
and top name entertainment to the Ft. Madison, Iowa area. The Tri-
State Rodeo will bring three national entertainment acts this year. 
For more information visit www.tristaterodeo.org.  

2019 Nauvoo Grape Festival Pet Parade  
King & Queen Announced  

The Nauvoo Grape Festival 
Association has announced the 
2019 Nauvoo Grape Festival Pet 
Parade Royalty. Reigning as 
King will be Benson Fink, age 
5, son of Steve and Erin Fink. 
Reigning as Queen will be 
Annabelle Burtalo, age 4, 
daughter of Tyler and Justyne 
Burtalo.   
The theme for the 2019 Nauvoo 
Grape Festival Pet Parade will 
be ñStay Afloat, Find a Boatò 
The Pet Parade will be held on 
Saturday, August 31, 2019 at 
2:00 pm. Registration will begin 
at 11:00 a.m. and end at 1:30 
p.m., behind the N-C 
Elementary School.  


